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Happy New year to all of our families. Welcome back to the 2023 
school year and an extra special welcome to our students and 
families from prep to Year 6. We are looking forward to a year 
filled with friendships and learning. A new year brings new possi-
bilities, new ideas, new friends, new things to be excited about 
and look forward to. The staff and students have started the 
year with a real sense of excitement and I can feel this as I make 
my way around the school and in the yard. 

Just a reminder that all students must be at school no earlier than 8:30 and no 
later than 8:50. Gates are open and supervision is provided during this time. 
Arrivals well before 8:30 are dangerous as there is no supervision and students 
should be booked into Big Childcare. Arrivals after 8:50 will need to be signed 
in at the office. Gates are locked at this time. 

 

Welcome to Big Childcare as our before and after school care provider as well as holiday 
and school closure care. Please enrol through their website – www.bigchildcare.com. 
Bookings can be casual or ongoing and you don’t need to be working to access the ser-
vice. 

 

This year we will continue our work with The Resilience Project. Encourage 
your child to talk to you about gratitude, empathy, kindness and mindfulness. 
It is really important to development resilience in our children, as well as our-
selves. Life will always throw things our way that can either derail us or 
strengthen our character. By focusing on what we are grateful for, putting 
ourselves in other’s shoes, and being kind, helps us to be better people, who 
can handle difficult situations more readily. Instead of asking your child at the 
end of the day, “What happened today” or “Who did you play with?”, open 

the discussion with questions such as “What were you grateful for today?” or “Where did you 
see kindness?”.  It is amazing what a shift in mindset can do! 

Dear Parents 

http://www.bigchildcare.com


 

 

Our Parents and Friends group (PTFA) needs your help. We need a new president and a 
new treasurer. The role of the president is to oversee the fundraising and community 
events in the school and to liaise with Nelson and me throughout the year. The presi-
dent is not expected to organise every event but to ensure there is a group for each 
event who then take the responsibility for organisation. The activities can include, but 
are definitely not limited to the Mother’s and Father’s Day stalls, Bunnings BBQ, Trivia 

Night, School Disco, Fun Run, Buddies Picnic, Movie Night, Special Food Day, etc. ‘ 

 

The role of the treasurer is to keep a record of the finances spent and raised for each event and to bank 
any cash that has been taken. If you are interested in either of these roles, please email me by Tuesday 
7th February. The above events cannot take place without parent support and we love working with you.  

 

Social media and electronic devices continue to be a major issue amongst 
the students. I was appalled to hear of year 2 students having access to 
Tiktok. As I have said on so many occasions, Social Media platforms are 
not suitable for anyone under the age of 13. They are filled with explicit 
sexual content and predators and while you may think your child is safe, I 
am going to share some shocking statistics that come from our own stu-
dents in the newsletter. Uploading videos of themselves and other stu-

dents is also prevalent and a huge concern and it seems we are dealing with this on a daily basis, as we 
receive concerns about incidents that are mostly not happening as school and on Social Media platforms. 
It is amazing how many parents say that they don’t even know their child is using Tiktok, Snapchat, etc. 
when I call them about an incident. 

  

The Opening School Mass will be held in our church at 9:30 tomorrow morning for the 
Year 1-6. Preps will meet with Father Kevin at a later date. Everyone is welcome. The 
House Captains will receive their badges and all student leaders will be commissioned 
by Father Kevin. The OLMC staff joined with the staff from Holy Trinity and St Anne’s to 
celebrate Mass together on Tuesday after school. 

 

Mr Len Devlin will be receiving his Life Membership from the Romsey Cricket Cricket 
Club on Saturday. Len has contributed an enormous amount to the club spanning more 
than 20 years which has seen him take on multiple roles behind the scenes. What most 
of the club/community knows him for is his work through junior development and 
coaching. His guidance, wisdom and experience has been a catalyst for junior Romsey 
players to continue their journey to play high grades of senior cricket, in turn providing 
success for years to come. A well deserved honour, for a highly respected person.  

 

Happy birthday to all of our January babies and to everyone whose birthday is this week.! We hope you 
had a wonderful day. 

 

Phoenix Phipps   Hudson Gatt   Jaden Johny   Amelia Wadden  Boston 
Ferguson  Lucille Caruana   Ronnie Kaminski     Michael Kupresanin  
Mason Kupresanin   Olivia Laird   Charlie Dixon   Samuel Plummer  Rob-
by Mand   Vincent Xerri   Nina Filice  Zac Francis  Mason Pedder  Blake 
Brincat    Areet Kaur   Hunter Stott 



 

 

This Sunday we celebrate the 5th Sunday in Ordinary Time.  (Gospel-  Matthew: 5:13-16) 

Reflection: Riches, power and control are valued highly in our world. But Jesus draws on 
little things to teach deeper values. Salt preserves food: in the hands of a skilled cook it 
adds flavour to food. But its work is hidden. As salt of the earth we can be effective in 
bringing more taste to life for others. 
 
I look forward to supporting all of our students and families throughout the year.  
 
God bless, 
Julie 

2023 Term Dates 

Term 1     27 January—6 April  

  (Easter April 7—10) 

Term 2 24 April—23 June 

Term 3 10 July—15 September  

Term 4 2 October— To be advised 

OLMC Bell Times 

8.50am :  First bell / move to classroom 

8.55 am :  Classes commence 

11.00 –11.30am  Recess time 

1.30pm:  Eating time 

1.40pm- 2.20pm Lunch time 

3.15pm                             End of school day 

Report School Absences :   

 absent@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 Our Lady of Mount Carmel Canteen Roster 

Term 1      2023 

 

 
 

Thank you for volunteering to help in the canteen, it would be impossible without you. 

Please arrive at the canteen at 10.00am your assistance will be required until around 

2.00pm. If you have long hair please tie it up and remember to sign in at the office with 

your current WWC. 

If you are unable to attend your rostered day please SMS Sylvana on 0412429600 as soon 

as possible so a replacement can be arranged.  

Email contact : sdoricic@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au 

I look forward to seeing you all. 

Sylvana Doricic 

3rd Feb Emma Clements 

Natalie Xerri 
Tracey Kilkenny 

  

10th Mar Erin Thompson 

Michele Shalders 

Irene Wishart 

10th Feb Nicole Petrie 

Nat Grant 

Danni Wadden 

  

17th Mar Fran Mckay 

Nikki Munslow 

Emma Clements 

17th Feb Caroline Dillon 

Cathy Carter 

Louise Vasey 

  

24th Mar Emma Clements 

Natalie Xerri 
Jess Pedder 

24th Feb Christina Croxford 

Belinda Falzon-Pout 

Jazz Stevens 

  

31st Mar Dannielle Bekker 

Simone Fawcus 

Tracey Kilkenny 

3rd Mar Danni Spiteri 
Laurelle Cacioli 
Renee Ridington 

  

    



 

 

1 Macedon Street Sunbury  

salesian@noone.com.au 



 

 

HAVE YOU SEEN THE OLMC  

RECYCLING CENTRE? 
IT’S LOCATED IN THE SCHOOL OFFICE FOYER.  

WE ARE CURRENTLY COLLECTING BREAD TAGS (PLASTIC 

ONLY), OLD PENS AND TEXTAS, USED BATTERIES, ANY ORAL 

WASTE PACKAGING AND NOW ………. 

WE ARE HAPPY TO ANNOUNCE WE ARE ABLE TO  

RECYCLE MEDICINE BLISTER PACKS. 

Lets do our bit and help save the planet—it’s easy, just  

collect these items and drop them in at our Recycling bins 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Got a bit of time next month? Time to give blood and change lives? 1 in 3 people in Sunbury 

will need blood, and they need people like you to give it. We’re popping up in town from 30 

January to 8 February. Don’t forget to pre-book your spot at lifeblood.com.au, on our app or 

on 13 14 95. 


